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Fire and Drought 
 

The following is an extract from a news item from the Jericho Road Organisation. 
Their updates are different from those received in news headlines. They are an  
organisation with a remit to help those trying to respond to earthly tragedies and to 
find words for prayer to God. This may help you as it helped me - 
  

Psalm 145: 8-9 The Lord is gracious and compassionate, slow to anger and rich in love. The 
Lord is good to all; he has compassion on all he has made. 
  

While today is cooler and calmer, many fires remain at a serious level. There is little doubt we are at 
the beginning of a serious fire season unless there is plentiful rain across the country. Please  
continue to pray that God would have mercy and send rain, to ease the fires and to break the 
drought. 
 

For today, please pray: 
 

 Giving thanks to God for His great mercy 

 For drought and fire breaking rain 

 For those who have lost loved ones - that they would not be alone as they grieve and that they 
may know God’s love 

 For those who have been injured - that they would be healed and that those caring for them 
would have the skill and wisdom to support them as they recover 

 For those who have lost their homes - 100 confirmed and likely to be around 300 - that they 
would be supported, comforted and cared for in the immediate and the long term 

 For those near the fires that are still at a serious level - that they would remain safe, that they 
would be able to get some rest and that they would be able to turn to God with their anxieties 

 For those who are struggling with the changes to their usual days and the stress of the past 
days and weeks because of closed schools, closed roads, loved ones in danger and the impact 
of smoke on their health - that they would be sustained 

 For those bearing the burden of command, particularly yesterday but also in the following weeks 
and months - thank God for them, pray that they would be able to rest and find the personal 
support they need, pray for continued wisdom 

 For those in emergency services, both on the ground and in support capacities - thank God for 
them, pray that they would be able to rest and recover, pray that they would be supported and 
that those who have been away from family will be able to see their loved ones soon, pray for 
their continued safety 

 For God’s people - that they would be able to show His love in difficult circumstances, love their 
neighbours and speak the name of Jesus to those who grieve and fear and suffer 

 

Jericho Road will continue to send our prayer letters over the coming weeks and months - for both 
those affected by fires and the drought. We know that people in those areas appreciate your prayers. 
Please continue to pray for them. Please let anyone who may be interested in receiving ongoing  
prayer letters know they can sign up here https://jerichoroad.org.au/pray/ 
  

Liz McClean 

CEO, Jericho Road 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au
https://allowah.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=864563d2fc427f15ab7dc0869&id=abd1dce5a7&e=5d99a2f831


 

    College Event Calendar - Term 4 

        

 College 

  

 Tuesday, 10 December  Last Day of Term 4 

  

 Secondary 

 

 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly 

 Wednesday, 4 December  Senior Formal Assembly 

        Middle Presentation Evening    

 Thursday, 5 December   College Presentation/Showcase Evening 

  

 Primary  
 

 Thursday, 28 November  Junior Formal Assembly  
 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly  
 Monday, 2 December   Junior Presentation Evening 

 Wednesday, 4 December  Middle Presentation Evening 

 Friday, 6 December   Year 6 Progress Dinner  
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Whooping Cough  
  

 

We have had a confirmed case of Whooping Cough in our College.  
  

Children receive their immunisation for Whooping Cough from six 
weeks of age with course completion at four years of age. The 
booster is then given in Year 7. Although the vaccination is not 100% 
effective, immunised children are less likely to catch it.  
  

Adults can also be given the Whooping Cough Booster with their 
Tetanus vaccination or on its own. For more information please  
consult your GP. Please see below link on Whooping Cough by  
Sydney Children's Hospital. 
  

 https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/
whooping_cough-en.pdf 

https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/whooping_cough-en.pdf
https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/whooping_cough-en.pdf


From the Deputy’s Desk 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Requesting a Record of School Achievement (RoSA) Credential for Eligible 
School Leavers 

 

To be issued with a RoSA a school leaver must have…  
 

 Completed Year 10 or Year 11; 
 Completed courses of study that satisfy NESA’s curriculum and assessment  
 requirements;  
 Complied with all requirements imposed by the Minister or NESA; and  
 Left the NSW education system  
 

Students cannot request a RoSA directly from NESA. The College must generate this request. 
 

A student who has withdrawn from or not completed Year 10 is not eligible for a RoSA. Students who 
leave school without completing Year 10 may receive a Transcript of Study.  
 

For additional information about the RoSA visit: https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/
nesa/11-12/leaving-school/record-of-schoolachievement  
 

A student who is transferring to another school is not a school-leaver. A RoSA is not issued to 
any student who remains at school. All students can access a report of their accumulating academic 
achievements by generating an e-Record via their secure personalised Students Online account. 
 

RoSA credentials are provided to students electronically as a PDF. Students can download, save and 
print their RoSA directly from their Students Online account. They will need to log in using their student 
number and PIN. Students Online accounts remain open until 30 June of the year after the student 
leaves school. Students can order a printed copy of their RoSA credential for a nominal fee. 
 

Mr Ian Croger  
Deputy Headmaster  
 

Teaching and Learning 7-12 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Backing Up Your Files 

It is always good practice to maintain duplicate copies of your assignments and classwork. 
These copies could be kept either in the cloud or on an external thumb drive. I take the extra 
step of keeping an external drive with my important files and photos at a place other than my 
primary residence. 
 

Year 12 are currently in the middle of a heavy assessment period and I encourage all students to be backing up 
their working files to prevent unnecessary stress from computer malfunctions or loss of a device. 
 

Yearly Reports 

In the coming weeks parents will be receiving their child’s Yearly 2 Report. This report provides information on 
both second semester achievement as well as achievement across the entire course (some courses are for a 
semester and some are for the year). The definitions below give guidance as you read the report. Parents are 
reminded that if they would like to discuss their child’s social development or academic progress they can  
arrange a meeting with either the relevant Year Patron or Class Teacher. 
 

Course Grade:   Is the final grade achieved by the student across the course. 
Application:   A measure of each student’s achievement and effort in individual class work,  
     assignments and homework for the semester. 
Indicators of Learning:  Are used to indicate the level of each student's performance against course  
     outcomes for the semester. 
Course Grade Distribution Percentage of students achieving each grade in the Yearly Report. 
 

Mr Paul Burns  
Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 



Pastoral Care T-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Peer Support Leader Training 

On Thursday, 21 November and Friday, 22 November 36 students from Year 9  
underwent training to run the Peer Support Program in 2020. This program is a  
leadership opportunity for students in Year 9 as well as a program that will assist  
students in Year 7 2020 to transition into the Secondary Years.  
 

Students engaged in a range of group challenges, teamwork exercises and individual reflection.  
A range of qualities that constitute leadership were addressed with all of the students engaging in a  
positive manner in all activities. 
 

Students were asked to reflect at the conclusion of the day on the following areas, these were their  
responses: 
 

The activities I enjoyed were: 
 Practical activities and working with the people in our set groups 

 The tennis ball and balloon games as well as group discussions 

 

Three things I learned: 
 I have a lot more confidence than I thought 
 It is important to have an open mind about trying new things 

 It is important to practice affirmation, empathy and use open questions 

 

An area of strength for me was: 
 Teamwork 

 Having to connect with people straight away 

 

An area that I could continue to grow:  
 Work on my social interaction, especially with girls 

 Ask more open questions and be more supportive 

 

This training will assist me as a Peer Support Leader by: 
 Teaching me how to be confident with my ideas and work with others 

 Enhancing my ability to interact with people and helping me recognise that 
people interact in  

 different ways 

 

I am looking forward to being a Peer Support Leader because I will: 
 Have to step out of my comfort zone, it will build my character and it will assist to support younger 

students at the College 

 Have an opportunity to get to know new students in Year 7 and support them as they commence 
the Secondary Years 

 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 



Pastoral Matters - Senior Years 9-12 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Vietnam Mission Trip 2020 

A reminder that students on the Mission Team are required to provide a photocopy of their 
passport to the College before the end of the Term. Please inform Mrs Madden ASAP if you 
need to apply for a new or renewed passport. Also please make a note of the following  
training session dates: 
  

Thursday, 12 March (Week 7A - Term 1)   3.00 pm - 5.00 pm 

Tuesday, 28 April (Week 1B - Term 2)    3.00 pm - 5.00 pm 

Thursday, 25 June (Week 9B - Term 2)     3.00 pm - 5.00 pm 

  

Training sessions will be held at the College in the Senior Precinct. Parents will have the opportunity to attend 
the second training session from 4.30 pm. Further details will be provided closer to the dates. 
 

Senior Chapel Service 

The final Senior Chapel Service for the year will be held on Monday, 2 December. Students will be challenged 
to identify their preconceived ideas about who Jesus is, to be less dismissive, rather, be willing to examine 
what they believe to be truth compared with what the Bible tells us. We look forward to hearing from  
Mr Shellshear as he shares about his own personal faith journey.  
 

Senior Chapel is developed and run by students for students in Years 9-12. This is a great opportunity to  
express your creative ideas, share your faith, get to know students from different year groups and feel a part of 
something worthwhile at the College. If you are interested, have a chat with Mrs Madden or one of the current 
team members. 
 

U Turn the Wheel 
On Monday, 25 November, WAC once again hosted the annual ‘U Turn the Wheel’ driver education safety day 
run by Rotary and Wollondilly Shire Council. Year 12 students from WAC and Picton High School attended the 
event and engaged in a variety of workshops. The presentations were delivered by NSW Police, NSW  
Ambulance Service, NRMA, Wollondilly Road Safety Group and an experienced heavy vehicle driver from 
Cawdor Haulage. The students also received some training in basic car maintenance. This worthwhile  
program has been designed to help youth in our area to have a better understanding of what it means to  
become a safe and responsible driver. We appreciate the generosity of the presenters and volunteers from 
Rotary who also provided a BBQ lunch for the students. There was a great atmosphere amongst the students 
and the day was a great success. 
 

Thanks goes to Mr Powter, Mr Hewitt and the grounds and office staff who assisted in the organisation of this 
worthwhile event. 
 

Youth Mental Health Summit 
Following on from Mental Health Month in October, the Wollondilly Youth Advisory Committee hosted a Mental 
Health Summit on Wednesday, 27 November at Bargo Community Hall. The event, called ‘To Sum It Up was 
organised to raise awareness of the issues facing local young people.  
 

A group of WAC students from Years 9-12 attended the event along with other students from the local area. 
Students had the opportunity to participate in a range of activities and discussion groups. It was beneficial for 
them to interact with other young people, share their ideas and learn about available local support services.  
Food for the Summit was kindly provided by Bendigo Bank and the program received  
support by local services such as PCYC and Reframe. 
 

For further information about the Youth Advisory Council and to find out about joining the 
group please contact Council's Community Project Officer, Sharon Hartnett on 4677 9613  
or email youth@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au. 
 

Mrs Emily Madden 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 9-12 



Year 12 Geography Fieldwork to Barangaroo, 
Walsh Bay & Miller’s Point 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Monday, 25 November students in Year 12 Geography travelled to the Sydney 
CBD as part of their Urban Places topic for the HSC Course. The students began their 
day with an introduction to 22 ha development outside Barangaroo House.  
This was followed by a tour of Barangaroo South where students learned about the 
sustainable principles on which the development has been based and where it is 
headed into the future.  
 

After morning tea, the students walked through Miller’s Point to Barangaroo Reserve and completed 
more fieldwork activities. Following a quick lunch stop, we continued through Miller’s Point and Walsh 
Bay to observe the gentrification which has taken place in the neighbouring suburbs.  
 

The students showed great interest and enthusiasm in the studies they undertook. They were  
appreciative of the opportunity to study Geography as it is meant to be, getting first hand experience 
in the field. They were able to see that Geography really is about what is all around us! 
An exhausting but equally exciting day. 
 

Mrs Trudy Miller 
Geography Teacher  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library News  
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Last call for books - All books to be returned by Friday, 29 November 

Borrowing has ceased for the year for all Primary Years and Secondary Years 7-10.  
All library and textbooks are to be returned by this Friday, 29 November in preparation 
for our library stocktake. All classes have had to opportunity to return their books in 
class time this week. If these items have not been returned by Friday replacement 
fees will apply.  
 

Students are encouraged to borrow from their local public library while our College Libraries are 
closed. Secondary students also have 24/7 - 365 day a year access to eBooks through our College 
subscription.  Go to http://student.wac.nsw.edu.au or download the Wheelers eBooks App to access 
using your College login. 
 
Mrs Justine Colombo 

College Librarian  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://student.wac.nsw.edu.au/


TAS News  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 12 Hospitality 

Congratulations to our Year 12 Hospitality class of 2019/2020, who completed their final 35 
hours in the industry during Week 5 of the College Term 4. The students, as part of their 
course requirements, work in the industry to put into practise some of the skills that they are 
learning in class to experience what working in industry is like. We would like to give a  
massive thanks to local businesses who helped place these students including Mittagong 
RSL Club, Rydges Campbelltown, Tahmoor Garden Centre, Bargo Sports Club, Upstairs @ 
Fred’s, Grill’d, Campbelltown Catholic Club and The Oak Café. 
 

‘My experience at Bargo Sports Club for work placement was a really good learning experience, and opened 
my eyes to what working in a kitchen is like. I practised many useful skills that I will continue to use throughout 
my life. The people I worked with were very helpful and positive and they even offered me an apprenticeship.’ 
 

Logan Collins 

 

‘I had the pleasure of working at Campbelltown Catholic Club, and I learnt many new skills from very advanced 
and skilled chefs. I also got offered a job from my placement and was complimented on my skills and work  
ethic;  
Russell Matthews 

 

Shape Nomination 2020 

A massive congratulations to Mr Richard Madden and his entire Year 12 Design and Technology class, who 
have had their major projects nominated for the ‘Shape Exhibition’. This is a significant achievement for the 
College, Mr Madden and the students as it recognises the hard work that the students have put into their  
personal projects.  
 

A team will select approximately 50 projects from around the State to be displayed at the Powerhouse Muse-
um in Sydney. A nomination is a significant achievement for the College, but to have the 
whole class nominated is also noteworthy. Congratulations to Brianna Ollis, Zara Luxford and 
Riley Boon. Here is a summary of their projects again: 
 

Brianna Ollis: My project aims to encourage families with young children to compost whilst 
informing them about the impact of food waste in an accessible manner. 

 

 

Zara Luxford: My project is a collection of girl ’s clothing that is 
made from sustainable and recycled materials such as tablecloths and  
second hand clothing/fabrics that could replace a child's wardrobe and be worn 
throughout each season.  
 
 

 
Riley Boon: I created an ‘Electronic Kiosk Kit’ which is a DIY electronics and Internet-Of-
Things project aimed at encouraging young people to explore the electronics and  
programming world. The project is Raspberry Pi based which includes features such as 
an app-controlled light, wireless phone charging, the weather, calendar synchronisation 
and Spotify integration.  
 

Mrs Kelly Evans 

TAS Coordinator 



Humanities Excursions 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

There are a number of Humanities excursions going out from the College over the 
next few weeks. It is great that the College is able to facilitate these field trips  
because they add valuable depth to classroom teaching and learning. 
 

 Thursday, 28 Nov: Year 7 Grace and 7 Faith Geography classes to  
 Wooglemai EEC 

 Friday, 29 Nov: Year 9 Grace and 9 Faith Geography classes to Cabramatta 
and Oran Park 

 Friday, 29 Nov: Year 10 Commerce 2 class to Campbelltown Court House   

 

Permission notes have been distributed and contain full details of what is involved and what students 
need to do and bring. Please ensure they are examined closely and returned by their due dates.  
 

Please note that the two Year 10 Commerce excursions involve an early start from the College (meet 
at 7.30 am) and the Year 12 Geography excursion meets at Macarthur Train Station at 7.20 am. The  
other excursions leave from the College after the morning bell. 
 

We look forward to what promises to be a variety of fun and interesting days out.  
 

Mr Jay Hart 
HSIE Coordinator  
 

Auf Deutsch bitte! 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This week Year 11 and Year 9 German had the opportunity to bake Brezel, a typical 
German bread, which is often served as a breakfast, morning tea or lunch food. The 
results were "lecker" (delicious). 
 

I have now recieved applications from German students to come on exchange to 
Australia from four girls at our sister school. Please contact me if you are interested 
in hosting one of the German students below for three months next year (they usually arrive at the end 
of June). 
  

Noa Vöhringer (FEMALE) - 15 years old enjoys dancing, plays piano & clarinet, a committed  
Christian who would like a Christian family, she is happy to host an exchange partner 
 

Alina Kehrer (FEMALE) - 14 years old enjoys soccer, board games & tennis, but cannot host an  
exchange partner 
 

Annika Grützmacher (FEMALE) - 15 years old enjoys soccer, photography, singing, would like to 
have an exchange partner 
 

Isabel Reich (FEMALE) - 15 years old enjoys swimming, dancing, handicrafts, but cannot host an  
exchange partner 
 

Remember that "Monolingualism is curable. Learn another language!" 

 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

German Teacher 
 

 



 Secondary Sport 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MISA 

We managed to get all our MISA games in this 
week with all nine teams versing Broughton  
Anglican College. The Senior Frisbee side has  
remained undefeated and will be named Term 4 
MISA Champions after dominating the competition 
this Term. This week Ryan Laverty,  
Zana Rockwell, Charli Sprague and Billy Syphers  
were the stand out players in the 9-4 win. 
 

The Girls’ Softball side also had a great win, 4-2, with Rebecca Mills, Keira Jobson and Harriet Ellis all 
playing well. In Oz Tag both sides were victorious. The Girls’ team held on for a 2-1 win despite  
missing numerous players whilst the Boys’ team had a comfortable 6-1 win. This result means that 
both teams should take out their respective MISA Championships for this Term! 
 

In Cricket it was a surprising loss for our side who had beaten the opposition in their opening  
matchup. In Volleyball both our sides also had a loss with a 2-1 score line for the Boys’ side and 3-0 
for the Girls’ side. In AFL both our Boys’ and Girls’ sides suffered defeats this week in windy  
conditions.  
 

NASSA Year 7 Netball Gala Day 

Congratulations to the Year 7 Netball side who placed 2nd at last Friday’s NASSA Netball Gala Day. It 
was a very tight competition with both 1st and 2nd locked on equal points. A countback of ‘For’ and 
‘Against’ points determined the overall placings. Great job girls!  
 

Pool Day 

This week students in Years 7-9 will receive their permission note to attend Wollondilly Leisure Centre 
for an afternoon (Periods 4, 5 and 6) of swimming on Tuesday, 10 December. A reminder that  
permission slips MUST BE RETURNED BY FRIDAY, 29 NOVEMBER. Any student who fails to return 
their note by this date will not be permitted to attend and will remain at the College for the afternoon. 
As the booking needs to be finalised in advance there will be no exceptions for late permission notes.  
 

Students are also reminded that they need to come prepared for their normal classes (Periods 1, 2 
and 3) and that appropriate swimwear must be worn (no bikinis).  
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator  

 

Primary Sport 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO Uniforms 

Students from the summer IPSSO teams must return their uniforms to their coach as 
soon as possible. 
 

Years 3-6 College Sport 
The Stage 3 swimming program concluded on Wednesday. Thanks to Mrs Aston and Mrs Maher for 
taking the students to Wollondilly Leisure Centre for the five week program. 
 

Next Wednesday, during sport time, students in Years 3 to 6 will be taking part in games led by their 
House leaders. Students will need to wear their coloured House shirts. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sports Coordinator  

 

 



News from the Office 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Food Hampers 

This year we will be supporting the Tahmoor Community Links Program by supplying 
food for Christmas Hampers to be distributed to families in need from the Wollondilly 
Shire. The food items required are quite specific. Please see the list below: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to contribute, please bring all food item donations to Student Reception by  
Tuesday, 10 December. 
 

Mrs Rhonda Hay 

Headmaster’s Secretary  
 

 

 

 

Christmas Hamper Shopping List 

Tinned Leg Ham 

Self-Saucing Pudding Mix 

Tinned peaches/fruit salad 

Spaghetti tin 

Tuna Bake Sauce jar 

Mixed Vegetables tin 

Corn Kernels tin 

Bolognaise Sauce jar 

Sweet biscuits packet 
Lollies packet 

Tea Bags packet of 50 

Jelly crystals 

Cake Mix 

Tuna in Springwater large tin 

Pasta packet 
Instant Noodles packet of 4 

Cereal  
Long-life custard 

The families of Wollondilly greatly appreciate your support 



Primary Matters  
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T-6 Teachers for 2020  
It is with our blessings and prayers that we say farewell to Mr Travis Coutts-Smith and 
Mrs Roslynne Patterson. We are grateful for their service to the Wollondilly Anglican 
College community. 
 

We will be welcoming Mrs Emma Kluit, Mr Simon Jones, Mrs Bavna Williams,  
Mr Grant Williams and Mr Matthew Stark as new class teachers in T-6 in 2020.  
 

Tembo and Twiga  Mrs Anita Belusic and Mrs Melanie Grant 
Toto     Mrs Anita Belusic 

Kindergarten   Mrs Bhavna Williams, Mrs Tracy Turner and Miss Chloe Dewey 

Year 1    Mrs Kim Reid, Mr Simon Jones, Mrs Kerry Apps and (Mrs Kristy-Lee Ferris) 
Year 2    Mrs Emma Kluit and Mr David Hopkins 

Year 3    Mrs Rebecca Napier and Mr James Gooden 

Year 4    Mrs Lisa Maher and Mr Darren Wayne 

Year 5    Miss Phoebe Thompson, Mr Stuart Houweling and Mr Matthew Stark 

Year 6    Mrs Jennifer Aston, Mrs Wendy Fredericks and Mr Michael Matthews 

 

Miss Stacey Baker, Mrs Katherine Frost and Mr Grant Williams will be RFF teachers in Primary. 
 

Students will meet their new teacher for 2020 on Monday, 9 December. 
 

Ms Jacqui Huxtable 

Director of Teaching and Learning T-6 

 

FLOWERS News 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Calling all volunteers - we need your assistance for Term 1, 2020. If you are available 
to help out in the Canteen please fill in a form and drop it into Student Reception or 
the Canteen. Any help will be greatly appreciated.  
 

Please be aware that towards the end of Term many regular food items from the 
menu will become unavailable as the stock runs down for the long holiday break. 
We will have some snack foods that are not on our regular menu for sale on the last week of Term 
priced from 50 cents. Red Days will be spread across the week so everyone will have a chance to 
purchase. 
 

 Monday, 2 December  Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

 Wednesday, 4 December   K-2 

 Thursday, 5 December   Years 7, 8 & 9 

 Friday, 6 December    Years 10-12 

 Monday, 9 December  Years 7-9 (if not sold out) 
 Tuesday, 10 December  Years K-6 (if not sold out) 
 

Please note that Mons BBQ sauce is no longer available. I now stock Masterfoods and it is not gluten 
free. 
 

Mrs Carolyn Richards 

Canteen Supervisor 
Think healthy, Eat healthy, Live healthy 

 

 

 



Community 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 Thirlmere Carols in the Park and WACCares 

 WACCares is having its fundraiser “Tags of Joy Christmas Tree” at the Thirlmere carols in the 
 Park  on Saturday, 14 December. (Think lucky dip or envelope with awesome prizes). 
 The community is invited to support WACCares by purchasing a Tag of Joy at the carols that will 
 win them a gift valued at more than the price they paid.  If our College Community would like to  
 support this fundraising effort by collecting donations of new gift items - they can be dropped off 
 at Student Reception of the College up until the Friday, 13 December.  Gift ideas include: toys, 
 books, gift vouchers (beautician, hairdresser, cafe, gift shop, Intimo), hardware, massage,   
 candles, toiletries, cooking utensils, stationery items, metal straws, coffee keep cups, lego sets, 
 Christmas decorations, essential oils, gourmet condiment sets, jewellery, DVDs, CDs ...  
 

 Mittagong Junior Disco - Mittagong RSL - Bessemer Street 
 Date:  Saturday, 30 November 2019    

 Times: 4.00 pm to 6.00 pm 

 Ages:  Up to 14 years. 
 Cost:  $5.00 

 Please note all money raised goes back to the children in the Southern Highlands community.    
 Chris and Sandra Roberson - and the amazing committee of the Mittagong Junior Disco. 
 Phone - 0412 321 555. 
 

 Picton Community Christmas Carols  - Hosted by Picton Uniting Church 

  When: Saturday, 7 December  
 Where: Victoria Park, Menangle Street, Picton 

 Times: Gates open at 5.00 pm and Carols commencing at 6.00 pm - 7.30 pm 

 BBQ and Drinks on sale. BYO Picnic Blanket or Chair  
 Wet Weather Venue: St Anthony's Hall  
 

 Little Elves OOSH  
 Vacation Care over the Christmas and New Year School Holidays is available for children in 
 Kindergarten to Year 6 from 6.30 am. We offer care for the Thursday, 19 and Friday, 20 December 
 and again from Monday, 6 January, 2020 until Tuesday, 28 January.  
 Incursions and excursions available and lunch is provided every day!  
 Situated in Bargo Public School. For more information, contact Jennifer on 0418 814 031.  
 

 Christmas Family Night at Bunnings Mittagong 

 When: Thursday, 5 December 
 Time: 6.00 pm to 8.00 pm 

 Cost:  Free 

 For more information, please ask in store, contact 4889 6100 or jump online and go to  
 www.bunnings.com.au/mittagong 

 

 2020 School Holiday Programs at National Art School (NAS) 
 January School Holiday Workshops now open - 13-17 January and 20-24 January 

 For more information please contact (02) 9339 8744 or enquiries@nas.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

mailto:enquiries@nas.edu.au


P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used uniforms for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
 

 

…friendraising and fundraising 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Best Practice Commercial &  
Accounting Services 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Abode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Childcare 

Little Elves OOSH 

Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
Term 4, 2019 
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Clothing Pool Volunteers Wanted for 2020  

 

Come and be part of the College by helping at the  
P&F Clothing Pool 

 

It’s a great way to meet other parents and save on College 

Uniforms! 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning - opening times  
7.45 am to 8.30 am, day to suit you - contact  

Melissa on 0415 402 013 

 

Looking forward to meeting some new volunteers! 



Wollondilly Anglican Church 

 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo NSW 2574 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

November 
 

Thursday, 28  Junior Formal Assembly 

    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

  Staff Meeting 

    (Evening) Church Meeting 

Friday, 29   College Appointments 

    Staff Function 

 

December 
  

Monday, 2   Senior Chapel 
    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

  (Evening) Junior Presentation Evening 

Tuesday, 3  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

Wednesday, 4  College Executive Meeting 

    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

    (Evening) Middle Presentation Evening 

Thursday, 5  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

    (Evening) College Presentation Evening and Showcase 

Friday, 6   Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021  
  (Evening) Year 6 Progress Dinner 

 

 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 
 

Children in K-4 are welcome to attend Kids@Mac: a fun after school club at Mittagong Anglican 

Church. 
When:  Runs every Tuesday 

Time:  3.30 pm - 5.00 pm. 
Cost   $3.00 per Week/$20.00 per Term (with family discounts). 
 

Come along for games, craft, songs, afternoon tea, stories and more! This Term our theme is “The  
Lion the Witch & the Wardrobe” so join us in a Spaced Out adventure. 
 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

 Prayer Points  
 

 

Please Thank God: 
 

 For the calibre of applicants for the next round of staff interviews for positions 
commencing in 2020 

 For the life and example of Mr Hazlewood 

 For the work of our Emergency Services 

 

Please Ask God: 
 

 For relieving rain for the fires and the drought 
 To be with the Anglican Schools’ Corporation and the Wollondilly Anglican College Council as 

they conduct a search for the next College leader 
 To prepare men and women of His calling for the staff vacancies to commence in 2020 

 To be with the local and regional Emergency Services and Fire Fighters as they keep our  
 country safe 

 To continue to be with Emily Hazlewood and the kids as they navigate life without a husband 
and dad 

 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Jack Salisbury (KM), (Dr) Benjamin Taylor (KM) and Crystal Su (KH) 
are practicing their techniques for future Award Winning Ceremonies. 


